NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 12th SEPTEMBER 2017  
Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.R.Cox  Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones Cllr.F.Boucher

 Mrs.J.Childs.    
1.
Apologies for absence.

Cllr.S.Steel.
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None .

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 10th July 2017 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5.
Matters Arising from Minutes.

Cllr. Trim advised that to date he had not heard from the Fire & Rescue Service regarding the 
hydrants in Norton.  He would contact them again by e mail.


Cllr. Trim advised that the new sign had been erected at the lay-by on the A2.  It states that there 
is no parking allowed for any vehicle of 5 tonnes and over at any time.


The Chairman had been away and therefore unable to attend the dedication service for the Mayor 
and Councillors of SBC on Sunday 13th August 2017.

6.
Parish Maintenance Scheme.


Repairs had been made to the footpath at the Sports Field by UK Power.

Pot holes in Buckland had been repaired.

A request had been made to SBC for regular cleaning of the triangle on the junction of Lewson 
Street/Norton Lane.

Request for regular little clearing in Norton Lane had been made to SBC.  They advised that they 
need to contact KCC to make an application for a road closure that is now required.

Kent Fire & Rescue service had advised Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones that they will erect a new hydrant 
by Bennett's Garden in Buckland by October.

The ragwort at the Old Nursery site had been sprayed.  However it was noted that this was 
attended to very late when the ragwort had already stopped flowering and had started to seed.


A request to remove a stack of tyres on the verge of the Old Nursery site at the junction of Norton 
Lane had been made to Norton Garage.







1 of 2

Cllr.Ron Cox requested that KCC be contacted and asked to strim and maintain the area around 
the PC Notice Board in the Sports Ground.  The clerk advised, as is her duty that KCC would not 
attend to this request as the Sports Ground is private property.  A heated discussion followed and 
the Chairman called the meeting to order.  The PC did not decide to contact KCC over this matter

 
Cllr Boucher stated that it may be possible for her to arrange for it to be strimmed but not on a 
regular basis.
7.
Planning.


None.
8.
Correspondence.

Andrew Bowles' monthly newsletter had been circulated to Councillors.


Citizens Advice Bureau had invited the PC to attend their AGM meeting.






9.
Councillor's Reports.


Cllr.Oswald-Jones reported that although the Slow sign on the top and bottom of the hill had been 
marked for repainting this had not been carried out.  This will be reported to KCC.

Cllr.Oswald-Jones reported that a car had been parked for several weeks as an advertisement outside the 
Old Nursery site.  This will be reported to KCC.

10. 
Finance.

10.1.
Completion of the annual accounts had been approved by PKF Littlejohn LLP. 


10.2.
The following payments were approved and will be made by internet banking :-


Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee. Hire of Hall 12/09/2017

   

 £  12.    00


Clerks Salary 






    


 £754.    71

Transparency Fund








 £  77.    04

C.J.Mitchell Ltd., Street Lighting Maintenance





 £242.    71

10.3.
The balance of the bank account as at 10th July 2017 was £8116.79.

11.
Items for next Meeting.


None.
12.
Any other Business.


None.
13.
Date of Next Meeting. 

Monday 6th November 2017.










                     Meeting Closed 8.05pm
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